

Vietnam Veterans of America

8719 Colesville Road, Suite 100 • Silver Spring, MD 20910 • Telephone (301) 585-4000 Faxes: Main (301) 585-0519 • Advocacy (301) 585-3180 • Communications (301) 585-5245 Finance (301) 585-5542 • Veterans Benefits (301) 585-2614

A Not-For-Profit Veterans Service Organization Chartered by the United States Congress

September 26, 2014

Dear Honorable Eric Ulrich,

Thank you for the invitation to the Veterans Committee hearing for Int. 314. Unfortunately I will not be able to attend; however, I would like to offer my full support of Int. 314.

Int. 314 will provide veterans access to the tools necessary to aid in their job search. A bill that provides help and support to these amazing individuals will always have my full support. It is of the upmost importance that our nation's veterans have jobs, support and stability that are needed to succeed in life after active duty.

I too believe it is necessary to have a Veterans' Advisory Board so that voices of our nation's veterans can be heard. This bill is not only a big step towards greatness for New York City, but also for New York State and our country.

Again thank you for the invitation. I offer my sincerest apologies for not being able to attend this hearing. Best of luck with the passing of Int. 314 and please keep me informed with the status and any updates to this bill.

Sincerely,

John Rowan

President & CEO

Vietnam Veterans of America